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July 12, 2018 – Solid Waste Advisory Committee 
 
 
Meeting Action: Staff presented one action item to the committee regarding a proposed 
transfer of ownership for Sanitary Service Certificate No. 3.  
 
Action Item: Proposed Change of Ownership of Sanitary Certificate No. 3, Valley 
West Refuse Disposal, Inc. 
 
The Solid Waste Advisory Committee voted unanimously to recommend that the 
Washington County Board of Commissioners approve the transfer of ownership of Sanitary 
Service Certificate No. 3, Valley West Refuse Disposal, Inc.  
 
Recommended Action  
 
Staff recommended that the Solid Waste Advisory Committee favorably recommend that the 
Washington County Board of Commissioners approve the transfer of Sanitary Service 
Certificate No. 3, granted to James E. Wagenblast in 1969, and reissued in 1972, to Glen 
Kingsley. 
 
The motion: “Approve transfer in accordance with the recommendation in staff 
report.”  
 
The motion passed unanimously.  
  
Committee Members present for the July 13, 2018 meeting:  
 
Public Members: Ken Foote, Sue Shade, Mike Lafferty  
Industry Member: Jeff Murray, Beth Vargas-Duncan, Carl Peters  
HHS Staff Non-Voting Member: Theresa Koppang  
 
Committee Members absent for the July 13, 2018 meeting:  
Public Members: William Pokorny, Kathy Christy  
 


